
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 February 5, 2003 

 
 

Mr. Tony Zielinski  
Common Council Administration Manager 
City Clerk's Office 

City Hall, Room 205 
 
 

Dear Mr. Zielinski: 
 
The Health Department is submitting the following grant resolutions for Common 

Council approval:     
 

2003 Consolidated Contract -- This is a continuing grant funded by the 
State of Wisconsin Division of Health and Family Services.  The contract 
includes six initiatives:  Adolescent School Health, Cancer Control 

Coordination, Immunization Action Plan, Preventive Health, Lead 
Detection and Tobacco Control Grants.  The specific purpose for each 
initiative is outlined in the attachment.  Funding changes resulted in 

changes to the Positions Ordinance.  
 
Lead Hazard Reduction Grant-- This resolution amends Common Council File 

001157, which approved the funding for this grant. Additional funding 
was received and the time of performance for the grant has been 

extended.  The extension will fund lead hazard reduction in 693 low-
income housing units located in the Lead Program’s target area.    
 

Refugee Screening Grant -- This is continued funding from the State of 
Wisconsin Division of Economic Support.  The grant funds will aid the 
City of Milwaukee Tuberculosis Control Clinic in providing outreach, 

screening and other public health services to refugees.       
 

All appropriate paperwork is attached.  Thank you for your consideration.   
 
 

Sincerely,  
 
 

 
                              Janet Nell 

Administrative Specialist-Sr.  

Attachments 


